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The ban means overseas care staff will be much less likely to 

come to work in the UK. But migrant workers are still very much 

needed. 
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Migrant workers 

Government ban on social 

care staff  bringing families 

with them criticised by 

unions and Care England 
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Commenting on the 

announcement from care minister 

Helen Whately that migrant care 

staff coming to the UK will be 

banned from bringing family with 

them after mid-March, UNISON 

head of social Gavin 

Edwards said: 

“Care companies couldn’t 

function without migrant care 

workers. Firms have to 

recruit from overseas because the 

government’s done nothing to 

solve the care staffing crisis. 

“Ministers’ reckless changes to 

immigration policy spell disaster 

for social care. Until pay rates rise 

substantially, there’ll never be 

enough UK-based recruits to plug 

the huge hole in the care 

workforce.  

“New career paths and 

qualifications might sound 

impressive, but they won’t change 

a thing unless the minimum wage 

stops being the norm in care. 



“The ban on families means overseas care staff 

will be much less likely to come to work in the 

UK. The few that do will be more isolated and 

at even greater risk of exploitation. 

“But migrant workers are still very much 

needed. Ministers know this, yet don’t seem to 

care. 

“A national care service, with a new fair pay 

agreement, and a real commitment to turn the 

sector around is what’s needed to give 

everyone in need of care the best support 

possible.” 


